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Recommendation: 
 
That Council provide direction to the CAO to work with the City’s interim OPP 
analyst to schedule the OPP Costing Presentation in the month of November 
2018. 
 
Background: 
 
On June 22, 2017 Council directed staff to request an OPP Costing from the Ministry of 
Community Safety and Correctional Services and the Police Costing Committee was 
created at the July 2017 meeting of Council. 
 
Discussion: 
 
On May 18, 2018 the CAO had a conversation with the City’s interim OPP Analyst who 
advised that OPP costing proposals would not be delivered before the provincial 
election. The earliest the City might expect the costing proposal would be late June or 
July but still with no confirmed date. The analyst also indicated that the City could 
request to have the OPP Costing Presentation scheduled for a later date that better 
accommodated the timing of the municipal election.  
 
Considering this additional information, the Police Costing Committee at their June 5th, 
2018 meeting discussed the timing of the OPP Costing Presentation in relation to the 
municipal election and are recommending that the CAO (Costing Committee Chair) take 
steps to schedule the OPP Costing Presentation during the month of November 2018. In 
the interim, Police Costing Committee work will continue and the Committee will plan to 
meet starting again in September. 


